
 

 

FREDENBERG TOWNSHIP 

RECYCLE CENTER COLD WEATHER POLICY 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

SUBJECT:    APPROVED BY:    NUMBER: 

RECYCLE CENTER   Town Board Supervisors     2020-01  

     ______________________________________________________________________ 

REFERENCES     EFFECTIVE DATE   REVISE DATE 

MINUTES 03/06/19, 04/03/19, 03/04/20 March 4, 2020         

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                      

       

PURPOSE:  The purpose of this policy is to establish criteria for closing of the Fredenberg Recycle Center due to inclement 

weather (snow and/or cold) conditions for the safety of Recycle attendants. 

 

PROCEDURES:   

 

1. The Town Board Supervisor overseeing Recycle Center or Town Board Chairman will use actual and wind chill 

temperatures & Hermantown school closing (if applicable) to determine closing of the Center.  Actual temperature of 

minus 25 (-25) and/or wind-chill temperature of minus forty (-40) will warrant closing, as well as National Weather Service 

temperature warnings and Hermantown School closings (on scheduled Recycle days) because of temperatures.  Closings 

for snow storm will be determined by event, with attendants contacting Board Supervisor overseeing Recycle Center to 

determine closing and if another Township Supervisor or Employee can cover hours. 

 

2.  If the Recycle Center is closed, it will be posted on the ticker on the Township web site, Fredenberg.org, posted on Next 

Door Fredenberg site and if able sign will be posted at the Recycle Center. 

 

3. Attendants are not required to go out to assist patrons with their recycling and on cold weather days, should remain in the 

heated structure. 

 

4. A sign will be posted on the outside of the Recycle Center to inform the public of cold weather policy. 

 

5. All current and future Recycle attendants will be educated in Recycle Center Cold Weather Policy 
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